Dodleston & District Parish Council - Ordinary Meeting 

Monday 7th July 2008 

7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman
Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall
1.
Apologies


Michael Dix, Arthur Hughes

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

There was no declaration of interest.

ii)
RESOLVED The Chairman signed, as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the council held on the 2nd May 2008.

3.
Public Speaking Time

Kate Seager representing the Dodleston Playgroup requested a donation of £500 to enable the playgroup to reach the standard required to enable them to teach the new curriculum.

RESOLVED The community Fund committee will process the application.

Dr Nuttall noted that the Parish Council had pursued the repair of the front of the car park.  He requested that we write to residents to ask for overgrown hedges to be trimmed, as footpaths are unpassable.

RESOLVED – M Maughan with S Hassall to draft a polite letter to send to offending residents.

Set the Pace Campaign - some residents have not received their car stickers.

RESOLVED – M Maughan to speak to Justine Heart at CCC.

4.
Crime Stoppers Presentation

Colin Brown the chair of the Cheshire branch of Crime Stoppers gave an interesting and informative talk regarding the charitable work done by Crime Stoppers.  The Parish Council agreed to promote in the Parish Newsletter the work of the charity and support the cause where possible.  

5.
Field
a)
Election of field committee and authority

RESOLVED - P Buchanan, M Maughan, M Dix and J Vine were elected as the field committee and given authority to make decisions and define the process of the field development.

P Hulmston proposed, J Clarke Seconded.  All voted in favour.


b)
Planning application and access to field

A planning application has been submitted to the City Council for change of use to recreation and open space.  M Maughan is in discussion with highways regarding access to the field.

c)
 Letter of objection from Sheena Parker

Mike read the letter of objection from Sheena Parker to the Parish Council.  Most of the issues in the letter had been covered during the Public Meeting.  Sheena Parker was on holiday at the time of the public meeting and M Maughan discussed some of the areas again.

The Parish Council confirmed to Sheena that no one is or was related to the vendor and that there are no plans for houses to be erected on the field.


d)
 DVF response to support the field 

The DVF are in full support of the field proposals and will help by using their charitable status to aid fundraising.  The DVF noted that they do not want to be held responsible for any outstanding debt related to the field.

A letter from local resident Mr Lewis stated an interest in purchasing 1.5acre of the field.  The field committee will discuss this at a later date.

6.
Village Car Park


RESOLVED M Maughan and S Hassall to seek advice from a highways engineer to give advice on drainage and the best way forward.  M Maughan and S Hassall are given authority to find an engineer, obtain new quotes and move ahead with the work.


K Tilston proposed, J Vine seconded.  All voted in favour.

RESOLVED That £8000 maximum including the £2000 from Chester City Council may be spent on the repairs to the car park.


P Buchanan proposed, J Clarke seconded.  All voted in favour.

7.
Meadow Foods Site


RESOLVED that a small representation of the Parish Council will meet with the Meadow Foods consultant and discuss the next steps and to be in a better position to move forward and explore the benefits to the Parish Council.  

M Maughan, P Buchanan, S Parker are J Vine to meet Meadow Foods.


Proposed by P Hulmston, P Buchanan seconded and all voted in favour.

8.
Village Day Set The Pace Stand

The Parish Council will have a stand on Village Day to promote the Set the Pace Campaign and Crime stoppers.  Councillors to share manning the stand during the day.

9.
Bonfire and Firework Event 2008 

RESOLVED The bonfire will go ahead this year on the Parish field, discussions have already began and permission given for the fireworks committee to approve expenditure upto £5000. 

P Hulmston proposed, James Clarke seconded, all voted in favour.

10.
Church Christmas Tree Competition
Community groups will purchase Christmas trees to decorate.  Sarah Parker volunteered to decorate the Parish Council tree, theme to be agreed.

11.
Planning Applications

The planning applications summary was discussed and no concerns rose.

12.
Finance


RESOLVED A Chairman’s allowance was agreed at £150 per year.


S Parker proposed, J Blythin seconded, all voted in favour.

RESOLVED The current financial position was discussed and all Councillors were in agreement with current figures and expenditures due to be made.

13.
Correspondence

The Church has requested a donation to help maintain the Church and grounds. S Hassall to investigate how grant applications can be made from the City Council.

The County Council are removing pay phones throughout Cheshire Villages with Lower Kinnerton pay phone being suggested.  J Vine and K Tilston to put objections in writing to M Maughan who will then write a letter to support keeping the facility.  The deadline is 21st July.

14.
Date of next meeting    


8th September 2008, 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall       







